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Dates 

KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION 
We had a successful Kindergarten 2020 Orientation.  It was enlighten-
ing to see the children interacting with our current Year 5 students  and 
their teachers. The students are already a very settled and engaged 
group of students and we look forward to welcoming them all to Kinder-
garten in 2020. Their first day of Kindergarten will be Monday, 3 Febru-
ary.  

BAND TOUR 
Band members from Belrose PS and Narrabeen North PS will be de-
parting on their musical journey from Monday to Wednesday of next 
week. Our students are to arrive at 7:00am for an 8:00am departure and 
will perform at First Fleet Park, The Rocks at 10:00am, Coledale Public 
School, Kangaroo Valley Public School, Fleet Air Arm Museum, Kanga-
loon Public and Bowral Nursing Home before returning back to school 
by 6:00pm on Wednesday evening.  
 
Thank you to Andrew Fairclough for organising much of the band tour, 
Mrs Killick for the required documentation and to our conductors Mrs 
Anderson and Mrs Fyfe for their inspirational musicianship. I will be on 
band tour with your children so Mr Warren, Mr Davidson and Mrs Green 
will be leading the school during this time. All students are reminded to 
come to school with their musical instrument, music folders and instru-
ment specific equipment ie reeds and drum sticks.  For the students 
remaining at school, their usual teaching program will be taught by 
their teachers with 5S being taught by Mrs Meikle and Mr Davidson. 

Term 4 2019 

Saturday 16 November P&C Bogan Bingo  

Monday 18 November - 
Wednesday 20 November 

Band Tour—Southern 
Highlands 

Tuesday 19 November Cricket Cup Finals 

Friday 22 November Sports Elections 
2J Pizza and Movie 
afternoon 

Monday 25 November Assembly 2.15pm 

Tuesday 26 November Gingerbread House 
Making 6pm 

Thursday 28 November Year 6 Fete 

Monday 2 December Assembly 2.15pm 

Tuesday 3 December P&C AGM Meeting 
7.15pm 

Thursday 12 December Surf Life Education 
Stage 3 

Monday 16 December K-4 Excursions 
Year 6 Luncheon 

Tuesday 17 December Stage 3—Excursion 

Wednesday 18 December Last Day of Term 4 
Year 6 Dinner 

END OF YEAR PRESENTATION DAYS 
K-2:  Thursday 5 December 2019 at 9:30am 
Yrs 3-4:  Monday 9 December 2019 at 9:30am 
Yrs 5-6: Tuesday 10 December 2019 at 6:30pm 

Term 1 2020 

Wednesday 29 January Years 1-6 Return to 
School 

Monday 3 February Kindergarten’s  
First Day 



ELECTION OF SPORTS CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS 

Next Friday, interested students from Year 5 are asked to prepare at home a speech to be presented to students. Following the 

speeches, all students will vote with an announcement following. 

Belinda Zorian 
Principal 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR GOLD AWARD 

RECIPIENTS 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR MERIT, CREDIT AND  

DISTINCTION RECIPIENTS IN ICAS SCIENCE 



2020 ARTS ALIVE COMBINED SCHOOL CHOIR APPLICATIONS 

Applications are open for students to participate in the 2020 Arts Alive Combined (Regional) School Choir for students in Years 4

-6, 2020.  

The Primary Choir meets at Belrose PS each Wednesday afternoon from 4.00 – 5.00pm. If your child is interested in applying 

application information forms are available at the school office. 

 

BOYS’ DANCE 
Due to band camp there will be no Boys’ Dance rehearsal on Wednesday 20 November.  We will return in Week 7, Wednesday 
27 November. Thank you.  

Mrs Meikle 

 

MATHS CAMP 
On Monday and Tuesday I went to Maths Camp with Toby H.  We had to find patterns and work as a team.  It was at Elanora 
Heights.  My favourite activity was the dome because we built a giant dome that we all fitted inside and spiral laterals because 
they look really cool and have good patterns. 

By Tim F 
 
 

 

 

 

 

If you are in Years 3 to 6 and interested in playing chess please come along every second Friday morning.  Chess will 
take place in my room, 5S every second week from 8.00am to 8.45am.  From beginners to advanced.  If you have a 
chess set please bring it along.  Chess mornings for Term 4: 
 
 Friday 22 November 
 Friday 6 December 
 
 

Mrs Stephens  Chess Coordinator 
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Bees Wax Wraps 

Buy a Bees Wax Wrap Tuesday 26 November from 

students at the front office before school. Prices are 

Sml: $3   Med:  $4    Large:  $5 

If  you have any light cot-

ton fabric or bees wax 

you can donate please 

contact Mrs Jones  



SCHOOL BANKING WRAP UP 2019 

The last banking day - Friday 6 December. 

The last day for ordering rewards - Friday 29 November. 

Consistent Savers – come and collect your certificates – If you have banked more 

than 20 times this year a silver certificate is waiting for you.  If you have banked more 

than 30 times it’s a GOLD. Congratulations to all our CONSISTENT SAVERS. 

Thanks to the fantastic efforts of our students we have raised $489.50 for our school 

through the School Banking Contributions Program up to Term 3. Our school receives 

a Regular Savers Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student as 

well as an Annual Contribution which is based on the number of students who made at 

least one School Banking deposit in the prior year. 

Thank you to our School Banking Co-ordinator Jo - We would like to thank Jo Bull who has volunteered as our School Bank-

ing Co-ordinator since late 2016. Jo will be finishing up as one of our Co-ordinators in December. Her enthusiasm and joy on 

banking mornings will be missed by the team of Andrea, Lynsey, Heather and myself.  Our School Banking volunteers are vital 

in helping teach students the importance of saving regularly.  Would you like to join the team? 

Calling for volunteers – we need your help!  Our students really enjoy participating in the Commonwealth Bank School Bank-
ing program and to keep this program running we need your help. The program requires some volunteer School Banking 
“Tellers” to process the deposits each week. This only takes 30 minutes on one morning a week. Can you spare one, two or 
more Friday mornings 8.30-9.00am, per term to join our existing Banking Team? Training and supervision are provided, no take 
home work and a roster to know exactly when you are needed.  Meet other parents and have the rest of the day free to do what-
ever you desire! Any assistance you could provide would be greatly appreciated. 
 
If you are interested in volunteering for this great program in 2020, or have any questions about joining, please email 
Mel on nmhunziker@optusnet.com.au or come and visit us in the Library on Friday mornings. 
 

Thanks, Melissa Hunziker 
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P & C News 

Sport News 
 
 
 
PSSA SUMMER COMPETITION THIS WEEK 
 

Cricket 
Belrose  vs  Kambora  @   Wyatt Oval 
 

Softball and T-Ball 
Belrose  vs  Kambora  @   Belrose PS 
 

SENIOR CRICKET 
“Bash!” the cricket ball flew in the air.  Wow, Lilli caught the ball and the batter was OUT.  That was an amazing catch.  Four’s, 
four’s and four’s, they just kept on coming when Georgia and Sarah were batting.  These three people really stood out.  Every-
one did a great job and because of this we won a tough game against Wakehurst. 

By Toni K 
JUNIOR CRICKET 
Wow!  What a game girls.  We hit the balls out of the park and bowled amazingly.  Player of the match was Ruby.   She stopped 
the balls and bowled amazing.  Well done Ruby.  Go Belrose! Such a great and exciting game.  Keep it up. 

By Kate B 
SOFTBALL A 
Last Friday we played against Wakehurst and had an awesome game.  It was a great match.  The player of the match was the 
whole team. 

By Thomas J 
SOFTBALL B 
At our last Thursday training we were told that on Friday we would be versing Wakehurst, whose coach is the Northern Beaches 
Director for softball.  It will be a tough game.  And it was!  They never got too far ahead of us and we never got too far ahead of 
them.  Everyone was putting in all their effort.  We played smart and got them out so quickly that they could only get one home.  
One home to tie it, two runs to beat it.  So we did just that.  We got one point and then two points.  And that meant we won by 
one single point!  Everyone played an amazing game.  Player of the match goes to Will A for his amazing catches, batting and 
sneaking. 

By Rex T 
T-BALL A 
Last Friday we played Wakehurst and it was a good game.  The player of the match was Will C. 

By Kobe M 
T-BALL B 
Last Friday we played against Wakehurst.  James K was player of the match because he had never pitched before and did a 
really great job.  We all tried hard and had a good game. 

By Xavier A 
 
 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 
 

Friday 15 November  Monday 18 November  Wednesday 20 November 
Christine Fortescue  Lee Purser   Lee Purser 
Lee Purser 
Rebecah Keiller 
 

P&C 
It’s not too late to get your Bogan Bingo notes in, please see flyer attached.  It will be a super fun night. 
Gingerbread notes due in by next week, again, see flyer attached. 
 

P&C AGM Meeting will be held Tuesday 3 December at 7.15pm in the School Staff room. All welcome. 
 

2J RAFFLE WINNERS 
Next Friday, 22 November class 2J will enjoy their raffle prize of pizza lunch and movie.  
 

A big thank you to all families that sold raffle books and to all the children that got dressed in their school uniforms on the week-
end to sell raffle tickets, everyone’s combined effort contributed to such a successful raffle. 

Thank you to the parents that sourced all the wonderful prizes, that certainly is a big job, and we thank you. 
Jo Stracey 
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